
1000 Maine Avenue, SW 

Suite 700 

Washington, DC 20024 
www.washingtongas.com 

Direct Dial (202) 624-6066 
Mobile (571) 318-8608 

rcain@washgas.com 

September 30, 2020 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Udeozo Ogbue, P. Eng., DBM 
Chief, Office of Compliance and Enforcement 
Public Service Commission 
  of the District of Columbia 
1325 “G” Street, NW, 8th Floor 
Washington, D.C.  20005 

Re: VIO2020-15-G Washington Gas Light Company’s Request for Stay of 
Enforcement of Alcohol and Drug Program 
[Additional Information as Requested] 

Dear Mr. Ogbue: 

Pursuant to the Public Service Commission of the District of Columbia’s 
(“Commission”) Office of Compliance and Enforcement’s September 17, 2020 Letter 
regarding Washington Gas Light Company’s Request for Stay of Enforcement 
Concerning its Drug and Alcohol Program, the Company encloses the latest copy of its 
Drug and Alcohol Program (confidential) as well as an outline detailing how the 
Company’s “Return to Compliance Will Be Achieved.”  

Please feel free to contact me if you have questions regarding this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Robert C. Cain, II  
Associate General Counsel 

PUBLIC



 

WASHINGTON GAS LIGHT COMPANY’S PLAN TO RETURN TO COMPLIANCE WITH 
IT DRUG AND ALCHOL PROGRAM 

 

Pursuant to the September 17, 2020 Letter of the Public Service 

Commission of the District of Columbia’s (“Commission”) Office of Compliance 

and Enforcement (“OCE”), Washington Gas Light Company (“Washington Gas” or 

the “Company”) provides the foregoing plan it has to Return to Compliance with its 

Drug and Alcohol Program. 

To protect the health and safety of our employees, Washington Gas continues to 

monitor the COVID-19 situation, and the impact it has on Random Drug & Alcohol 

Testing.  Washington Gas recognizes and adheres to the requirements of social 

distancing to reduce the risk of potential exposure to COVID-19.  To that end, the 

Company has experienced significant challenges to maintain social distancing and avoid 

gatherings of 10 or more individuals for our onsite and offsite testing.  The Company will 

continue to work toward meeting the 50% testing level. At minimum, Washington Gas 

currently expects it will be able to achieve a testing rate of 25% for Q2 through Q4 2020. 

The approximate testing rates achieved for Q2 and Q3 are 38% and 50%, respectively.  

Washington Gas continues to monitor the COVID-19 pandemic but is not 

reasonably able to predict future conditions of the pandemic that may impact 

testing. However, the Company has continued efforts to test at the 50% rate and reacts to 

challenges as they occur to maintain that rate as closely as possible.   

     Respectfully submitted, 

      _____________________________ 

      Robert C. Cain, II 
      Associate General Counsel   
      WASHINGTON GAS LIGHT COMPANY 
      1000 Maine Avenue, SW, Suite 700  
      Washington, D.C.  20024 
      (202) 624-6066 
      (571) 318-8608 

Dated:   September 30, 2020  
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